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In 1914 Walsall Town Council together with the Chamber of Commerce, The 
Tradesmen’s Association and the Rotary Club conceived the idea of a Walsall shopping 
festival to promote retail business in the town. The event had to be postponed 
however due to the outbreak of war.

In 1923 plans were resurrected and the festival was organised to take place 
between November 2nd and 10th of that year. To commemorate the event a booklet 

was published which in addition to 
advertising local businesses included 
sections on Walsall’s past, present, and 
future.

By 1923 John Crabtree’s rapidly 
expanding business was firmly 
established in the town and he had 
commenced the building of Lincoln 
Works. As a prominent member of the 
Rotary Club of Walsall it is perhaps not 
surprising therefore that John became 
heavily involved with arrangements for 
the Walsall shopping festival as chairman 
of its publicity and booklet committee 
and a member of its general festival 
committee.

His achievements as a businessman, 
engineer and artist are well documented 
in this book. His was a brilliant, analytical 
mind capable not only of dealing with 
day to day matters but also of looking to 
the future and predicting with accuracy 
both economic and social trends. As 
his contribution to the Walsall shopping 
festival booklet John applied his subtle 
sense of humour in compiling a “tongue 
in cheek” Walsall Future section 
predicting aspects of life in the town 
in 2023, one hundred years into the 
future. He also used his artistic talent to 
make amusing sketches to illustrate his 
predictions.

A number of these humorous pages 
from the booklet are reproduced here. 
How many of these predictions could 
become reality is left to the reader to 
ponder !!!???...............
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